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Dear Gordon and Sandy 

Thank you for your joint letter of 14 July 2020 to the First Minister regarding jobs in the 
aviation sector and specifically at Edinburgh Airport. I am responding to your letter given my 
responsibility for aviation in my role as Cabinet Secretary for Transport, Infrastructure and 
Connectivity. 

The unprecedented scale of potential job losses as a consequence of the global downturn in 
the aviation sector is of huge concern.  Not least in terms of the impact of redundancy on 
individual employees and their families.  But also in terms the impact on the sector’s ability to 
retain skills to allow it to react with agility to future increases in passenger volumes.  I am 
acutely aware of the impact of job losses on the aviation industry itself, and the wider impact 
to Scotland’s economy which relies upon sustainable international connectivity.  

I fully recognise that the aviation industry faces one of the longest recovery periods given the 
unprecedented impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on route networks. With airlines reducing 
their fleets and scaling back operations in response to lower demand, the re-establishment 
of previous routes will not be straightforward nor will their return be certain.  This is a global 
challenge. Through our ongoing direct engagement, I have a clear understanding that the 
sector’s recovery relies upon visibility around future volumes. Short term cash flow relief, 
such as that provided through our non-domestic rates relief for the aviation sector, has been 
of assistance, but cannot of itself deliver the certainty that employers require to retain their 
current workforces.  The most meaningful action that the Scottish Government can take to 
mitigate against the number of job losses which you have described, is to lobby the UK 
Government to either extend the Job Retention Scheme or to introduce an alternative 
scheme which is bespoke to the needs of the aviation industry.  I have written to the 
Chancellor of the Exchequer to make that requirement clear.   

[REDACTED]





Executive Restructure 
31 July 2020 

I hope this letter reaches you well given the difficult few months that we have all encountered. It has been a 
testing time for all of us and one I hope we never see again. 

Unfortunately, I write to you with sad but not unexpected news as Edinburgh Airport confirms redundancies 
due to the Covid-19 pandemic. Today we have confirmed that we will lose colleagues from our business 
through no fault of their own but due to the impact that this dreadful virus has had on us as a business and on 
our wider industry. 

We have issued redundancy notices to 30% of staff. The airport directly employs 750 people and 
the redundancy process will begin today, covering all areas including frontline staff, management and support 
functions. The restructuring includes compulsory and voluntary redundancies across the business. 

It is a bitterly sad day for us because we are losing people who have been integral to our success over the past 
few years but despite that growth, we are not immune to impact of Covid-19.  

In 2019 we handled 14.7 million passengers and we are resourced to handle those numbers but, regrettably, 
these levels will not be seen again at Edinburgh for a number of years. This year we will be lucky to be at a 
third of that number, and the most optimistic scenario will only see us return to 60% of our passenger numbers 
in 2021. We expect to lose £80m or more in 2020, which lays bare the situation we find ourselves in. 

We have to right size our business to prepare for the recovery before us so our costs must be managed 
tightly.  This requires this restructure from the Executive team down to the shop floor. We have been 
consulting with our teams and unions since March on how to try to cut costs and retain as many jobs as we 
can.  Our shared focus has been finding a size of team that keeps the airport viable for 2020 and 2021.  We 
have striven to be fair, compassionate and seek an outcome that protects as many people as possible and we 
hope we have achieved that. 

We have used the very welcome Job Retention Scheme to allow us to take our time in making this decision, 
but it is still a decision we must make.  

It would be remiss of me not to explain other issues which have contributed, such as the decision by the UK 
and Scottish Governments to introduce a blanket quarantine policy which was ill-thought out and unworkable. 
It has hit confidence in airlines, confidence in passengers and confidence in aviation, and has undoubtedly 
impacted on jobs. I do not say this as a ‘told you so moment’, but to highlight that our warnings came from 
knowing our business and industry.  Despite offering this expertise, the level of engagement at all turns has 
been lacking as has the response to our call for support and clarity of policy making. At a time of national crisis, 
it has surprised me that this industry has effectively been left to fend for itself. 

I know these job losses will be felt in your constituencies and it pains me to say that more may follow. We are 
losing a third of our workforce and through our close work with unions, we know that figure may be replicated 
across the campus – up to 2,5000 jobs in total. Aviation jobs rely on connectivity, flights and passengers – 
without them, those jobs are unsustainable and will be lost. That should be a worrying thing for all of us as we 
know the aviation industry will play a key role in Scotland’s economic recovery by reconnecting businesses, 
forging new trading relationships and bringing investment. We must act now to be ready for that.  

This has been one of the toughest days in my time as Chief Executive of Edinburgh Airport. We are losing valued 
and talented colleagues and people we call friends. We will do what we can to help them find employment 
and I would ask that you keep these people in mind when you are talking to local businesses and employers 
who are in the lucky position to be recruiting.  





Nicola Sturgeon MSP 
First Minister of Scotland 
The Scottish Government 
KY12 8DF  

03 August 2020 

Dear First Minister, 

First of all, I’d like to say I appreciated your words last week as we regrettably confirmed 

redundancies at Edinburgh Airport. It was one of the most difficult decisions I have ever had 

to make in my career, made even harder knowing that colleagues are losing their jobs 

through no fault of their own.  

One area where I did disagree with you was your assertion that we have a fundamental 

disagreement about the need for quarantine. We don’t. I have always favoured a risk-based 

approach rather than a blanket policy, but we have also been clear that we need to find 

alternatives to quarantine to avoid further catastrophic damage to the aviation sector and 

all that rely upon it. 

My views of this have crystallised over the past week as I personally find myself impacted 

and spending time in quarantine after spending three days in Spain and receiving four 

hours’ notice of the change in regulations that meant I was not able to return before the 

deadline. My experience will be similar if not identical to lots of people who have returned 

home and are following the guidelines as laid out by the Government, and it as an example 

of where I think we need to identify alternatives as quickly as possible. 

On day four of my quarantine, I made use of the UK Government COVID-19 test centre 

located at Edinburgh Airport (a valid reason to leave home according to the advice and 

where I travelled alone in my car to avoid any contact). I received the all-clear test result 

that same evening. I chose day four to have my test as all medical advice I have researched 

(including public comments from your advisors) state that days 1-3 of infection may not be 

detectable and that tests conducted in this period are more susceptible to false negatives. I 

followed this up with a test on day eight and that has also confirmed a negative result, yet I 

will still have to spend another six days in quarantine despite double confirmation that I am 

not carrying the virus. 

I think this is a clear demonstration of both the incredibly restrictive nature of quarantine as 

well as the key role that testing could play in shortening the period or removing the need for 

quarantine, which is essentially a travel ban. By introducing effective testing, it could 

provide reassurance to those who wish to travel to see family and friends for the first time 
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in months, those business people who are looking to invest and those airlines wishing to 

come to and continue operating in Scotland.  

 The policy around testing is one that continues to cause confusion, and I think this also 

shows confusion in the approach when it is compared to those returning to work, 

sometimes in environments such as care homes with vulnerable people. I would like to 

understand the difference in accepting testing for staff who work in such environments and 

passing them fit to return to work, but not for people  who have returned home from 

abroad and cannot go outside to exercise or shop. A robust testing regime will allow people 

to visit Scotland at the same time as keeping people safe. 

We are committed to working with government to seek viable alternatives to quarantine 

and improve safety and health security. All the industry is, particularly in light of recent 

developments that suggest we will have this health challenge for many months to come.  

I urge you to prioritise the exploration of testing strategies that may offer similar or better 

levels of safety to quarantine without the massive economic damage currently being 

imposed as this will be a vital step forward in the recovery of the aviation industry, the 

tourism industry and Scotland’s economy 

Yours sincerely 

Gordon Dewar 
Chief Executive 

Edinburgh Airport Limited, incorporated in Scotland 
(Company number: SC096623). Registered office is at 

Edinburgh Airport, Edinburgh EH12 9DN. 

VAT registration number 123 4230 62. 

[REDACTED]



Michael Matheson MSP 
Cabinet Secretary for Transport, Infrastructure and Connectivity 
The Scottish Government 

04 August 2020 

Dear Cabinet Secretary, 

Thank you for your response, on behalf of the First Minister to our joint letter with Unite. 
I’m afraid I will have to adopt a blunt tone in this reply as I feel we have wasted too much 
time as it is. 

I’m disappointed that like all other previous Scottish Government letters during this 
pandemic, it offered nothing more than sympathy and platitudes. We laid out clear and 
precise concerns about support for the aviation sector and warned of redundancies. We 
were told the government would be in touch in due course. It’s now far too late for those 
people who are unfortunately losing their jobs through no fault of their own. 

Cabinet Secretary, we need decisive action now. Aviation is continuing to be hit as airlines 
report losses and expected redundancies and yet we still wait to find out what the Scottish 
Government’s plans are. We are also in a situation where current policies and statements 
point to there being no focus on this industry’s recovery - even worse, they seem to be 
actively advocating against aviation by encouraging people not to go abroad. 

Our concerns over quarantine are well documented and I have since written to the First 
Minister (letter attached) to document my own experience of quarantine and why I feel we 
need to urgently look at alternatives to quarantine, such as a robust testing regime that 
protects public health and provides reassurance and confidence to the travelling public, 
businesses and airlines. This is even more important when we consider we will face the 
Covid-19 issue for many months to come. Failure to do so will mean extended periods of 
quarantine which risks destroying demand for travel and the wide and long-term value 
associated with travel. 

We have consistently expressed our desire to work collaboratively with the Government. 
That position has become a difficult and lonely one in the face of the Government’s lack of 
engagement, its policy making decisions and what appears to be active briefing against a 
whole industry, one that feeds into other areas such as business, tourism, culture and 
education. We urgently need to know what support will be open to aviation. An extension 
of the UK Government’s very welcome and useful Jobs Retention Scheme is not the catch-all 
solution to our and our partners’ issues and we must look at other market stimulation 
approaches such as APD holidays, extended business rates holidays and future promotion of 
tourism and other reasons to travel. Rightsizing is happening across the sector, we face a 
long recovery and unfortunately jobs will not always be sustainable – there must be 
additional support which goes over and above the current interventions.  
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Cabinet Secretary, aviation is not too big to fail. We face issues like every other sector and 
unfortunately, we will feel the brunt longer than some others will. The time has come and 
gone for words of sympathy, so I reiterate my earlier point that we need decisive action 
now. I strongly urge you to set out a path of recovery and additional support for the next 12 
months that will run in tandem with the Government working with industry to explore 
alternatives to quarantine, a travel ban in all but name. Such a move will show commitment 
to our industry and the country’s recovery.   

As ever, I am happy to discuss this with you but I stress any conversation must be more than 
warm words, it must be one that sets out your thoughts on the support you will commit to 
support this industry which will play an important part in any economic recovery.  

I look forward to your reply. 

Yours sincerely 

Gordon Dewar 
Chief Executive 

Edinburgh Airport Limited, incorporated in Scotland 
(Company number: SC096623). Registered office is at 

Edinburgh Airport, Edinburgh EH12 9DN. 

VAT registration number 123 4230 62. 

[REDACTED]
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___ 
12 August 2020 

Dear Gordon, 

Thank you for your note of 31 July, your letter of 4 August and also your letter to the First 
Minister on 3 August. My response today covers the matters you raise in these three pieces 
of correspondence.  

I noted the update on your decision in relation to staff redundancies. I appreciate how difficult 
a decision this must have been for the business and my thoughts are with those members of 
staff whose jobs have been affected by the announcement. I know that you have been 
engaging directly with Unions and that you will ensure that all staff will continue to be treated 
fairly throughout the process.   

I have previously indicated to you that we would provide support through our Partnership 
Action for Continuing Employment (PACE)to those staff who are unfortunately being made 
redundant.  Four virtual PACE sessions have now been delivered and the PACE Chair has 
offered to provide further support if this is required. 

I was disappointed to read that you feel that there has been no engagement with your sector.  
We have had a number of personal discussions throughout this difficult period, and I am 
aware that you have ongoing engagement with my officials.  I know from our discussion that 
you are aware of my own personal commitment to assist your sector where is practical for us 
to do so.  I welcome your ongoing constructive engagement. We will continue to consider 
any credible proposals that you wish to bring forward.  

We have previously discussed your industry’s frustration at the quarantine measures that 
have been put in place.  From the outset, we have adopted a public health focussed 
approach to these border health measures. As we continue to suppress the virus in 
Scotland, the risk of importation of the virus becomes more important. The quarantine 
arrangements were introduced to safeguard public health. We are continuously keeping 

[REDACTED]
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countries under review and where there is clear evidence that it is safe to do so, we will add 
further countries to the list. Likewise, if the evidence suggests an exempt country may 
provide increased risk, we will not hesitate to reinstate quarantine arrangements. These are 
not easy decisions, but are necessary and proportionate measures as we aim to supress the 
virus in Scotland. 

We also discussed the desire for a form of testing that can reduce or eliminate the need to 
quarantine and our work continues in this area. As you are aware, COVID-19 has an 
incubation period of 14 days. Testing negative during the incubation period provides a point 
of time assessment of whether someone has COVID-19, but cannot provide reassurance 
that a person will not go on to develop the disease. For that reason, the 14 day quarantine 
period is the safest way of reducing the risk of returning travellers inadvertently transmitting 
the disease to others.  

Turning now to the other measures that you outlined in your letter 4 August; Air Passenger 
Duty (APD) holidays, extended non-domestic rates holidays and the promotion of tourism as 
well as other reasons to travel. 

The introduction of Air Departure Tax (ADT) in Scotland has been deferred to allow for 
issues raised in relation to the Highlands and Islands exemption to be resolved. As such, the 
current UK APD rates and bands continue to apply in Scotland. The power to consider an 
APD holiday therefore sits with the UK Government, although the Scottish Government’s 
position is that reducing ADT is no longer compatible with our new emissions reduction 
targets. The Scottish Government will engage with HM Treasury’s forthcoming consultation 
on APD reform, to find a solution for aviation that remains consistent with our climate 
ambitions. We will want to work closely with you and with other stakeholders in doing so and 
take a collaborative approach in developing the future arrangements for ADT in Scotland. 

Through your membership of the Tourism Taskforce that the Cabinet Secretary for Rural 
Economy and Tourism chairs, you will be aware of the work being undertaken to develop 
recommendations to  help the tourism sector recover. You will also be aware that 
international inbound tourism is not expected to start recovering until next year  

The 100% non-domestic rates relief available  for airports covers the financial year 2020/21. 
Given this runs until next year we have no plans at the moment to extend this beyond the 
period currently announced.  

You are aware of the measures we have already taken including the business rates relief, 
we have written to the UK Government to extend the furlough scheme or provide a bespoke 
scheme for the aviation industry, and we are working with your team and other airports in 
Scotland on route recovery. We will shortly be convening a group discussion on this to which 
you will be invited.  

Where we can, we have provided support to the industry.  We will continue to do so.  We 
have already had a number of conversations and I will listen to any further specific 
suggestions of how we can support the industry in its recovery. I want to take this opportunity 
to reiterate our desire to work collaboratively to help achieve this.  





Extract of Open letter located on Edinburgh Airport Website sent on 3rd September 
by Gordon Dewar, CEO Edinburgh Airport to Humza Yousaf.  

1.1 An open letter to Humza Yousaf 
Dear Cabinet Secretary, 

The First Minister has said at her daily press briefings and in the Chamber that any life lost to 
Covid-19 is the loss of someone’s loved one and should rightfully be recognised as such. 

Protecting public health has rightfully been the focus of the government’s strategy and we 
have always been clear that we understand the need to do that and have supported that work 
which is absolutely paramount at any time, not just during a pandemic.  Airports and their 
process have safety at their core. 

However, absolutely paramount at any time is also a strong economy, one that allows 
government to protect livelihoods, improve the lives of people and further Scotland’s 
ambitions and credentials at home and abroad. 

Last night (02/09/20) I listened to your comments on STV and was dismayed to hear you say 
that although you were concerned about the impact of Covid-19 and quarantine on the 
aviation industry, “We can bring the economy back to life, we just can’t bring people back to 
life.” 
Cabinet Secretary, I am sorry that you felt that such a comparison was appropriate. No-one in 
aviation has advocated trading lives for the economy, and it is unhelpful to be using anyone’s 
loss to make a political point that side-steps or ignores our open request for engagement in 
seeking better policies. 

In all our engagement with your Government, we have agreed that health measures must be 
what we build policy around. It has never been in question because business aside, we are 
human beings first and foremost and we know the true cost of Covid-19. 

But this isn’t a binary choice as you have seemed to suggest. It is not a choice between public 
health or the economy. It is not a choice because we need to do both if Scotland is to rebound 
and recover. 

The First Minister’s Programme for Government this week made promises on jobs, especially 
the jobs guarantee for young people. That is an ambitious policy planning for Scotland’s 
future and that is to be commended but, and I’m sorry to be so blunt, you can’t guarantee 
anyone access to jobs that don’t exist. A strong economy will be key to this and is exactly 
why the Scottish Government needs to support businesses in sustaining and creating jobs if 
such promises are to come to fruition. 

As an airport, we are a facilitator of many things, from business and tourism to education, 
research and culture, and all these things are drivers of economic activity. But we’re also one 
business in Scotland’s economy and there are many more who want to help and who want 
support from the government to get the recovery started. 

Yes, rates relief your Government has put in place has of course been welcome, something 
we have said in public and in private. And yes, we know that it isn’t available in England or 
Wales. But what is and isn’t available in other parts of the UK is not our concern – saving 
Scotland’s aviation and travel industry and rebuilding our economy is. 



A quarantine policy that is a travel ban in all but name makes this incredibly difficult, if not 
impossible. It is ineffective and unworkable as your own figures show and it is having a 
damning impact on a range of industries. If this is the path the Scottish Government is to 
continue down then there are some incredibly dark days ahead. I only have to look at my own 
business to see the real impact it is having. Saying goodbye to 250 colleagues through no 
fault of their own was one of the toughest experiences in my career. I don’t want others to 
have to do the same. 

If we are to live with Covid-19 for months and years to come then this is simply not a 
sustainable approach. We need a robust testing regime that protects public health and 
provides confidence and reassurance to those who need and wish to travel. 

We have to manage and mitigate the risk in the best way possible, and that simply has to be a 
dual approach with balanced attention given to health and prosperity. 

Decisions taken now will have an enduring impact on the many quality jobs our industry 
supports up and down the country, and – if those are too cautious and short-sighted decisions, 
will significantly undermine the county’s future connectivity and competitiveness. 

We are ready, willing and able to help design better systems and processes to protect the 
health of passengers and staff. We and our colleagues at AGS have spoken with the National 
Clinical Director, Jason Leitch to explore how best to partner with the Scottish Government 
on testing. We’re hopeful that our ideas are being listened to and we have a tentative path 
forward. 

We have great respect for the First Minister’s leadership through this health crisis. However, 
we urge you to make good her words in recognising that the economic emergency is of equal 
importance to the health crisis. 

The aviation and travel industries are not too big to fail. If the Scottish Government position 
remains as it stands, you are putting tens of thousands of jobs at risk in aviation the next few 
months alone. The knock-on risks to our tourism sector are even more profound and we 
would hope you might reflect carefully on our concerns and respond accordingly. 

We urge you to reconsider your approach and work with us to find a way to protect public 
health and rebuild our economy. It is in Scotland’s best interest to do both. 

Regards, 

Gordon Dewar 

Chief Executive, Edinburgh Airport 
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___ 
07 September 2020 

Dear Gordon 

In response to your open letter to me about the impact of the need to quarantine for 14 days 
on the travel industry, in particular on Scotland’s airports, I recognise that this is a particularly 
challenging time for the aviation industry, globally as well as here in Scotland. 

As the First Minister said at the daily briefing on 3 September, we understand industry 
concerns, not only about restrictions that we have had to put in place in Scotland, but about 
the ongoing impact Covid 19 is having on travel generally and air travel in particular.   We do 
want to continue to explore whether there is a better balance around quarantine, and I know 
you are having further discussions with officials on Monday.  However, at present, we are not 
satisfied that moving from quarantine to testing would provide enough protection to guard 
against importation of new cases – people in the early stages of incubation of the virus could 
test negative and go on to develop the virus and spread it.   

We will continue to support the aviation industry and staff who have lost their jobs through 
our PACE initiative.  As you note in your letter, our business support package, which now 
exceeds £2.3 billion, includes business rates relief for aviation, airports and ground-handling 
providers.  We are also working with airports on route recovery, to help rebuild connectivity 
for business and tourism and win back routes and employment opportunities.  I understand 
that Transport Scotland is directly engaged with your team on 2 specific opportunities and I 
can provide an assurance that we remain committed to that work to help restore connectivity. 

We are also urging the UK Government to extend the Job Retention Scheme or to introduce 
an alternative sector-specific support for those sectors that have a much longer recovery 
period. 

We are aware that other countries have adopted a range of approaches from testing to strict 
self-isolation and we will continue to consider their experiences and learn any lessons.  

[REDACTED]





Extract of email from Cabinet Secretary to Edinburgh Airport 10th September 

Good Afternoon, 

Please see attached correspondence from the Cabinet Secretary for Economy, Fair Work and 
Culture. 

 

Deputy Private Secretary to Cabinet Secretary for Economy, Fair Work and Culture, Fiona 
Hyslop 
The Scottish Government | St Andrew’s House | Regent Road | Edinburgh | EH1 3DG |  

 

All emails and attachments sent by a Ministerial Private Office to any other official on behalf of a 
Minister relating to a decision, request or comment made by a Minister, or a note of a Ministerial 
meeting, must be filed appropriately by the recipient. Private Office do not keep official records of 
such emails or attachments. 
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10 December 2020 

Dear First Minister, 

I wanted to reiterate to you and your ministerial colleagues Edinburgh Airport’s desire to assist wherever and 
whenever we can in the roll out of the COVID-19 vaccine across Scotland. 
 
My frustration with a number of issues impacting aviation was not intended to undermine my central 
message of a desire to assist you and your colleagues, and I do want to emphasise our continued commitment 
to that support.  
 
However, I cannot deny that your comments about not booking holidays next summer took us aback. I accept 
the need for caution, but these remarks did seem at odds with our activities with your Transport Scotland 
colleagues and they do send a negative message to airlines as well as undermining passenger confidence.    
We’re focused on protecting the recovery of Scottish aviation and confidence in airlines and passengers is a 
vital ingredient in that effort. 
 
Nevertheless, using of the word ‘campaigning’ in the heat of the moment was taken in a way other than I 
had intended, but I am sure you understand my frustration and that of my colleagues, as an immediate 
reaction to comments about summer flights and their impact on an industry already on its knees. 
 
It is my hope that by establishing and fostering good strong channels of communication, we can avoid 
situations where either of us is taken by surprise and hence avoid generating an unintended reaction. 
 
Regarding my comments on quarantine, I did not and do not profess to be a clinical or scientific expert. We 
understand that the Scottish Government and NHS Scotland will wish to decide who is vaccinated and when, 
the assurance of standards of delivery, and who delivers the vaccine. However, we are a business that designs 
and manages processes that involve 50,000 people a day at our peak, through intensive security measures 
and several complex components, much of it to standards set by Government. We can bring that expertise 
to bear on this issue to assist you in making sure that people in Scotland are vaccinated as quickly as possible.   
 
In addition to the benefits to the population and to the economy, we also believe that there are wider 
benefits, both to the reputation of Scotland and to its competitive advantage, in driving vaccination forward 
urgently. There is a definite risk to the travel and tourism industries if we fall behind the other UK nations or 
wider European progress, and on the face of it, the current plans would not yet mitigate that risk. 
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18 December 2020 

Dear Gordon, 

I refer to your letter of 11 December to the First Minister and our call the same day. 

As the First Minster said at her daily briefing, and has been made clear during the many 
conversations that we have had this year, we understand entirely the pressure your business 
and the wider aviation sector is under.  We also understand that there is frustration that the 

ongoing threat posed by Covid is continuing to impact on the speed at which travel, tourism 
and the economy as a whole can recover.  As you are well aware, decisions taken by the 
Scottish Government in response to the global pandemic must balance health and economic 
harms.  I thank you for your offer of constructive engagement going forward.  

We continue to make progress on options for piloting an alternative to the 10 day quarantine 
period for international arrivals and I am well aware of the desire to make an early decision, 
to advise airports and airlines of that decision then implement a pilot as quickly as possible.  

That said, decisions will be taken in the round in light of both public health and clinical 
advice, and the prospect of a pilot providing some reassurance to airlines as they take 
decisions about where to place capacity for summer 2021.  We will be back in touch shortly 
to advise what has been decided.  We are also conscious that decisions being taken 

elsewhere in Europe – most recently in Germany and in the Canary Islands – will continue to 
have an impact on recovery and restrictions in these markets will have a bearing on which 
routes should be considered for any pilot. 

I was pleased that you acknowledged the role Transport Scotland continues to play in 
helping with your route development efforts.  I am clear that, notwithstanding any differences 
of opinion on the detail of test to release and quarantine measures, that support will continue 
in earnest.  I know our respective teams are working well together on some opportunities for 

summer 2021, to both win back suspended routes and secure new ones.  Like you, our 
overall objective is to help restore the global connectivity we enjoyed in 2019, and help build 
that further.  We do not underestimate the challenge of doing that but please be assured that 
we will continue to support Edinburgh Airport’s ambition in strengthening our international 

connectivity even further. 

[REDACTED]








